
The Communities of�

          St. Theresa Parish          St. Mary Parish �

    158 Old West Hopkinton Road, Henniker NH         38 Church Street, Hillsborough, NH   �

�

 Mailing address for both parishes: PO Box 729  Henniker, NH 03242                                        

Telephone: 603�428�3325�

Email: parish.office@tds.net       Website: www.showerofroses.org�

�

April 25, 2021�

�

     Our Vision      To grow the presence of the Catholic Church in                      

                              the towns of the Contoocook River Valley and      �

                              on the New England College Campus �

     Our Mission� � To welcome members and guests �

                      �             � To form disciples �

���������� To train for ministry, service, and giving    �

                                         witness  �

���������� To help families grow in  faith�

� �             � To go deeper into Scripture and prayer�
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ST. THERESA      ST. MARY�

St. Mary  

Prayer Chain 

 

Peggy Abeln, Diana Cunningham, Celia Decowski, �

Nadja Endreson, Ian, The Morin Family, �

Ashley Montgomery, The Plante Family, Brandon Plante,�

Kayla Paquette, Marlies Radermacher, Phillip Sullivan, 

Frank Sylvia  �

St. Theresa  

Prayer Chain 

�

Alissa Boucher, Christine DiGregorio, Karen Dufault, �

David Hewey, Roy Emerson & Family, The Lind Family, 

Kevin & Sue McElroy, Marie McFadden, �

Linda & Paul Messer, Sheila Miller, Pamela Monaghan, 

Susan Nagy, Alfred North, Peter & Nora Paul, �

Laura & James Roberts, Rodney Richardson, �

Amy Stultz�

Parish Staff�

�

Administrative Assistant: Linda Patterson  �

parish.office@tds.net�

�

Bookkeeper/Finance: Dolly Megens �

 megens�dolly@tds.net�

�

Faith Formation Coordinator:  Bridget Tierney�

familyformationsttheresa@gmail.com �

�

Catholic Charities  Su McKinnon, M.ED�

  603�228�1108 smckinnon@nh�cc.org�

Pastoral Staff�

�

Pastor:�

Fr. Marcel Martel�

marcelnh25@gmail.com�

Hospital Chaplain & Weekend Assistant:  �

Fr. Maurice Abasilim �

(347) 475�8629�

Deacons: �

Wayne Bolduc  wbolduc@hotmail.com�

Jim Rock  jimrockireland@yahoo.com�

April 18, 2021�

Offertory� � �              $              3,841.00�

Offertory Online 04/12�04/16/21� $�    1,416.38�

Debt Reduction      � � � $                 390.00�

Debt Reduction Online 04/12�04/16/21� $ �       220.00�

Anonymous Donation� � � $              5,000.00�

�

Building Debt (03/24/21)� � $          122,726.36�

Principal  Payment (04/21/21)�  � $              7,618.89�

Updated Building Debt (04/21/21)� $          115,107.47�

3.95% Interest Payment  (04/21/21)� $                 403.97

� �

  THANK YOU FOR YOUR CONTINUED SUPPORT�

April 18, 2021�

Offertory� � �              $                 877.00 �

Offertory Online 04/12�04/16/21� $              1,073.00�

�

THANK YOU FOR YOUR CONTINUED SUPPORT�

5/03 Leadership Council at St. Theresa 7:00 p.m.�

�

5/04�5/05 No Weekday Masses �Priest Convocation�

�

5/06 Adoration at St. Mary 6:00�7:00 p.m.�

�

5/10 St. Theresa Finance Council 7:00 p.m.�

�

5/11 Become a Catholic Gathering at St. Theresa 7:00 p.m.�

�

5/12 Knights of Columbus Meeting at St. Mary 7:00 p.m.�

�

5/16 Divine mercy Devotions at St. Theresa 2:30 p.m.�

�

5/17 St. Mary Finance Council 7:00 p.m.�

�

5/18 Become a Catholic Gathering at St. Theresa 7:00 p.m.�

�

5/21 Knights sponsoring Blood Drive at St. Theresa         �

        www.redcross.org/give�blood  for an appt.�

�

Catholic Charities 2021 Appeal�

�

This weekend please give a warm welcome to �

the following Catholic Charities Speaker:�

�

On�April 24�at the 4 p.m. Mass, Dr. Michael Gilbert, 

MD, the Chief Medical Officer at Catholic Medical 

Center in Manchester, will describe�some of the work 

we are supporting by Catholic Charities.� �

�

On April 25 at the 8 and 11 a.m. Masses, Mr. Russ 

Ouellette from Catholic Charities will join us.�

 �

Ms. Leanne Long from Catholic Charities will speak 

at the St. Mary’s 9:30 a.m. Mass.�

�

4/27 Become a Catholic Gathering at St. Theresa 7:00 p.m.�
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�

  ST. MARY �

    �

�

             ST. THERESA                                   �

               �

 Sanctuary Lamp Memorial�

�

The Sanctuary Lamp is the candle burning near the �

tabernacle which signals Jesus’ Eucharistic presence in 

the tabernacle.  The Sanctuary Lamp burns �

constantly, 24 hours a day!  �

�

    This week at St. Mary�

   the lamp is burning for the intentions  �

of Ashley Montgomery �

�

       �

 This week at St. Theresa  �

   the lamp is burning in memory of �

     Julienne B. Dube�

45th Anniversary �

Sat. April 24� � 4:00 p.m. �

� ��In memory of Edward F. Monaghan �

�                    by his Family�

�

Sun. April 25��  8:00 a.m.  �

� ���In memory of Muriel Cournoyer �

�                    by the Tierney Family�

��� � � 11:00 a.m.  �

� ��For our Parishioners, and all who live�

�          in the towns served by St. Theresa�

� �          and St. Mary�

�

Mon. April 26� 8:30 a.m. �

� ��For the Parishioners of St. Theresa�

� �          & St. Mary�

�

Wed. April 28� 8:30 a.m.�

� � Adoration 9:00 a.m.�Noon�

� ����For Barbara Swanson �

�                        by her friend�

�

Sat. May 01� � 4:00 p.m. �

� ��For all who are abused, oppressed �

�         and persecuted all over the world�

�

Sun. May 02� �  8:00 a.m.  �

��� In memory of Stephen & Catherine Rupprecht  �

� � by the Cauley Family�

��� � � 11:00 a.m.  �

� ��For our Parishioners, and all who live�

�          in the towns served by St. Theresa�

� �          and St. Mary�

� � � �

�

�

Sun.  April  25� 9:30 a.m. �

� ���In memory of Mary Brooks �

�                    by Jon Rheault�

� �          �

Tues.  April 27� 8:30 a.m.�

� ��For the Parishioners of St. Mary �

� �          & St. Theresa�

�

Thurs. April 29         8:30 a.m.�

 � ��For the Parishioners of St. Mary �

� �          & St. Theresa�

� �           �

Sun.  May 02� � 9:30 a.m. �

� ���In memory of Timothy Lynn Winkler �

�                    by Jon Rheault�

�

If you would like to schedule a Mass Intention �

at St. Theresa or St. Mary,  please contact the�

 Parish Office.  Mass cards are available.�

How did you �

celebrate �

Earth Day 2021?�

�

Please let us know by �

forwarding pictures to be 

shared in an upcoming �

 bulletin.�

St. Mary Cemetery  �

Center Road, Hillsborough�

�

St. Mary Cemetery provides a �

scenic and tranquil final resting 

place for you or a loved one.�

�

If you would like information, 

please contact the Parish Office.�

ATTENTION ENVELOPE USERS�

�

For your donations to be recorded and posted to your giving account for tax purposes, you must place �

donations in your parish envelopes.  Loose check cannot be posted to giving accounts.  �
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Welcome!�

�

If you are new to our parish, please contact the parish office for a registration form �

or complete our online registration form available on the Parish Website.  �

Visitors, we are glad that you joined us today!�

  Holy Communion 

To The Homebound �

�

Many homebound parishioners appreciate receiving 

Holy Communion.  Father Marcel visits many of 

them, but the numbers in six towns have grown to the 

point where it is not possible to visit monthly.� �

�

Training sessions for those willing to bring �

Holy Communion to the homebound will take place�

 at St. Mary's on�Monday, April�26�at 11 a.m. and �

at St. Theresa's on�Monday, April 26�at 1:30 p.m.  

Please bring a Bible, which all are encouraged to �

use on their home visits.�

EVERYDAY STEWARDSHIP � RECOGNIZE GOD IN YOUR ORDINARY MOMENTS�

�

Confidence in Princes�

�

Have you ever confided your problems to a friend, only to get the answer, “have you prayed about it as much as 

you’ve talked about it?”�

�

Like all good advice, it can really irritate the recipient at first. Here I am, vulnerable and wounded, unloading my 

problems, and this joker tries to load them right back up and ship them off to Someone with a higher pay grade. �

�

But again, like all good and irritating advice, it rings true if you sit and think about it. �

�

Sure, venting is helpful. We all need that friend or family member who can listen to our problems. But if we ever 

start to think that person can solve them, it’s a good sign that we’re losing perspective.�

�

Are you looking to the world for an answer? Are you looking in the mirror, expecting to find a solution to your 

problems? Are you expecting happiness, peace, contentment or justice to come from any place other than God? �

�

“It is better to take refuge in the Lord than to put confidence in princes,” the Psalms tell us. Well, I’ve never put 

much confidence in princes. But when it comes to problems, I often find myself telling God to take a step back � 

“I’ve got this.”�

�

It’s tough to pray about any problem as much as you talk about it. We want so badly to tackle the issue ourselves. 

But I’ll let you in on a secret: it doesn’t matter what the question is, we don’t have the answer. Take it to the One 

who does.�

� Tracy Earl Welliver, MTS  ©LPi�

Fr.  Marcel �

receiving his �

1st Moderna �

vaccine in Keene �

on April 14. �

Have you received 

yours?  If you have �

a photo, please �

forward a copy to �

be included in our�

bulletins.�

LECTOR SIGN UP �

FOR ST. THERESA & ST. MARY�

�

At this time, we are working on the lector �

assignments for the Summer Mass schedule �

Memorial Day Weekend through �

Labor Day Weekend.  �

Since it is extremely important that Fr. Marcel, �

Fr. Maurice and the Deacons know who will be �

serving, we respectfully request that�you contact �

the office with the Mass time you prefer to serve at 

and any weekends you are unavailable to serve.  �

�

Your reply is needed before May 10th�

�

�PLEASE contact the office by email at �

parish.office@tds.net.  �

If you are unable to email, �

call us at 428�3325.�

�

If you would like to receive training to serve as a �

Lector, please contact the Parish Office.�

�

�

EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS �

AND GREETERS �

will not be scheduled at this time, as we await�

 new directives from the diocese.   �
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